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RIVERSIDE UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT 
MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING 

MONDAY, APRIL 7, 2014 
BOARD ROOM 

6735 MAGNOLIA AVENUE, RIVERSIDE, CALIFORNIA 
 

CALL MEETING TO ORDER 
Mrs. Lock-Dawson, Board President, called the Special Board meeting to order at 4:03 
p.m. 
 
MEMBERS PRESENT 
Mrs. Patricia Lock-Dawson, President; Mr. Tom Hunt, Vice President; Mrs. Gayle Cloud, 
Member; and Mr. Brent Lee, Member. 
 
Mrs. Kathy Y. Allavie, Clerk, was out of the country and not able to attend the meeting. 
 
Also present were Interim District Superintendent, Mr. Michael H. Fine, members of the 
staff, and other interested citizens. 
 
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 
Board Vice President Mr. Hunt led the Board and the audience in the Pledge of 
Allegiance. 
 
SECTION A – PUBLIC INPUT 
There were no requests received to speak to the Board of Education. 
 
SECTION B – INTERIM SUPERINTENDENT’S ANNOUNCEMENTS 
Mr. Fine had no announcements to share with the Board members. 
 
The Board took a short break from 4:12 to 4:14 p.m. 
 
SECTION C – STUDY SESSION 
C.1 Local Control and Accountability Plan  
Mr. Fine provided a brief introduction regarding the drafting of the District’s Local 
Control and Accountability Plan (LCAP).  Board members provided their top LCAP 
priorities to Mr. Fine, so that all students in RUSD can be successful. 
 
The following individuals addressed the Board members:  Dr. Bill Ermert, Assistant 
Superintendent, Instructional Services 7-12; Mrs. Paula Allbeck, Principal, Mountain 
View Elementary School; and Mr. Darel Hansen, Principal, Martin Luther King High 
School. 
 
SECTION D – CONCLUSION 
D.1 Board Members’ Comments 
Mr. Lee discussed developing some type of mentorship program for our foster youth.   
 
Mr. Hunt mentioned the lack of The Press-Enterprise staff attending our Board 
meetings and the need to provide input to the newspaper about our Board actions.  Mr. 
Fine responded that The Press-Enterprise is interested in the finished LCAP product. 
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ADJOURNMENT 
Mrs. Lock-Dawson adjourned the Public Session at 5:38 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
Kathy Allavie 
Clerk 
Board of Education 

  
 


